Code of Business Ethics and Code of Conduct

The Board of Directors recognizes the importance and the
necessity of corporate good governance and thus sets
policies regarding good governance. In doing this, the Board
of Directors acknowledges its duties and responsibilities. It
makes use of its knowledge, competence, and experience
for the benefit of business operations while complying
with business ethics, laws, company objectives, rules and
regulations, and shareholders meeting resolutions. It works
with integrity focusing on the company’s and shareholders’
benefit. As featured on its website www.starsmicro.com, the
company, in terms of business ethics, shall:

1. treat shareholders fairly and equally,

2. consider the rights of all groups of stakeholders and
ensure that there are no conflicts of interest,

3. structure committees according to their duties and
responsibilities. In addition to the Board of Directors, other
committees may be established with clear roles, duties and
responsibilities for each as determined by the company,

4. conduct business transparently and disclose information
clearly, adequately and in a timely manner,

5. conduct business with care, arrange for regular and
appropriate risk evaluations, set correction strategies, and
follow up with risk management, and

6. instill business ethics in the company’s executives and
staff.

Stars Microelectronics (Thailand) Public Company Limited

For new employee each year, The company will train them
to know the Code of Business ethics and the company’s
business in the same time.

Software license

The company had policy about software license and
controlled for use, All of employees must realize and not
violated any intellectual property.

The practice not to violate the intellectual property.

The company has set the policy to use and control licensed
software to make the employees aware and not violate
intellectual property and make the announcement to all levels
of employees. The IT department of the company inspects the
software programs of the employees once a year to prevent
the violation of the licensed software.

Board of Directors’ Meeting

In 2016, the company held five Board of Directors’ meetings.
(Its policy is to hold a meeting once every three months.)
Almost all directors attended each meeting. In organizing
such meetings, the company’s secretary sends a meeting
invitation to directors no less that seven days prior to the
meeting date, except in cases of urgency to maintain the
company’s rights or benefits. In urgent cases, invitations shall
be extended by phone or mail to set an earlier meeting date.
The secretary also takes minutes and keeps the meeting
reports as approved by the Board of Directors.
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